
Tooele County LEPC 
 

 
Date:  January 26, 2022 
Time: 1330 Hours 
Location:  Emergency Operations Center (EOC) 
Address:  15 East 100 South  
Attendees: Jeff Wyatt, Glenn Reinicke, Regina Nelson, Travis Tanner, Dave Blackburn, Dave Young, Shar 
Manzione, Mike Atherley, Lauara Lisk, Beckie Boekweg, Robert Benson, Bucky Whitehouse, Scott Johnson, 
Dustin Brewer, Eric Grange, Scott VonHatten, 

Meeting Minutes 1-26-22 
1. Call to Order (13:30) 

a. Bucky called the meeting to order at 1:30. 
2. Welcome/ Introductions 

a. Visitors / New Members 
3. Sign Roll / Update Rosters  

a. Please update your agencies members on the roster (Please update for 2022) 
4. Approve Minutes – October 27th ,2021 

a. Oct meeting minutes were approved. All in favor. 
5. Election of Industry Co-Chair for LEPC  

a. Current Industry Chair Scott Johnsen 
i. Through acclimation and a motion Scott Johnson will remain co-chair for the LEPC for 

2022. 
6. Tier II Reporting for Tooele County 

a. Portal for Tooele County through PEAC Aristatek 
i. Please use our new link to submit your Tier ll reports. PEAC will integrate that 

information into their software and create modeling to be used by dispatch and 
responders. There is not a fee associated with submission at this time. Please submit by 
March 2022. 

7. Transportation Flow Study for Tooele County –  
a. Proposed Date May 2022 

i. Priority #1 
24-hour assessment of commodities transporters on: 

1. State Roads (36,179,138 and 73) 
a. The flow study will entail people sitting at specified intersections and 

monitoring hazmat loads in our county. 
ii. Priority #2 

The LEPC would like to explore a unified hazmat permitting fee for Tooele County. A 
permitting fee would assist each of the municipalities to collect awareness data to 
prevent hazardous materials accidents from occurring. The LEPC motioned and 



unanimously approved to move forward with starting this project. Bucky will create a 
letter of support for the chairs to sign to be used to gain support with local governments 
and 1st responders towards pursuing this project.  

8. State Reports:  
a. State Fire Marshal Liaison – Richard Mosely    UDEM – Tara Behunin  

9. Training Opportunities 
10. Check the Utah State Fire Marshalls website on Eventbrite. 

a.  Be Ready Utah Expo – February 25, & 26 at Mountain America Expo 
b. Check www.tcem.org – www.tooelelepc.org  www.DEM.Utah.Gov  and UTRAIN  

11. Reports/Action - Old Business  
12. Roundtable 

a. Travis Tanner- RMP- Winter outages going well 
b. Regina Nelson-Dispatch- Regina mentioned they are currently working with Spillman to 

improve its ability to identify and page the closest available medical unit to be paged to the 
medical scenes 

c. Jeff Wyatt- TCSD- The Tooele County School District is still managing COVID throughout the 
local school system. They are currently waiting for the legislature to determine if they will 
change state law on test to stay and the use of masks in the schools. The staff of the district are 
tired just like the medical providers and will look forward to COVID being behind them.  

d. Glenn Reinicke- MWMC- They have some critical shortages on blood. They have been approved 
for a cardiac CT scanner. It will be one of the best in the state. They will start a robust 
cardiology program in the later part of the year. 

e. Mike Atherley- Savage- They have had a couple changes in ops managers. There will be a new 
manager in a couple weeks. They will start transloading diesel fuel in the next 2 weeks. 

f. Scott VonHatten- New Tooele City Emergency Response Coordinator. 
g. Eric Grange/ Dustin Brewer- Clean Harbors- They would like to hold a large-scale exercise and 

have participation from partners in the county. It would be at the Clive facility. They intend to 
propose it to the fire chief’s association as well as the LEPC. Possibly fall time frame. They have 
bolstered operations bringing online a shredder at the Aaragonite Facility. They have a few 
other operations at their smaller facilities. They are boosting their Emergency Response 
capabilities. This time next year there could be over 100 employees at Clive location. 

h. Bucky Whitehouse- TCEM- There was a follow up meeting today for Dyno Nobel. They would 
like to be off SR73 at Stark Road. That location could put additional demands on the area. That 
will create another risk in the South Area. 

i. We would like to provide presentations of facilities in the county. Please let Bucky know 
if you are interested. 

13. Next Meeting  -  February 23, EOC Training Room or virtual link 
14. Adjourn 

http://www.tcem.org/
http://www.tooelelepc.org/

